DR. JOHN B. HARTZELL 7815 JEFFERSON AVENUE, EAST DETROIT

June 7, 1941

Dear Fred:

We are all very happy to learn of your election to the presidency of the American Medical Association. Please accept our warmest congratulations. I had made plans to go to Cleveland, but my Mother and Father arrived rather unexpectedly for a short visit, and as I see them so seldom, I decided to stay at home. However, I shall certainly be among those present when you take over the gavel next year.

Esther and Mrs. Henry apparently had a fine time visiting you and Edith. We hope your travels will bring you to Detroit in the near future and that you will be able to have a little visit with us.

I take this opportunity to ask you again for an autographed photograph of yourself.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, Security Trust Building, Lexington, Kentucky

JBH/IB